

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL

February 28, 2022

MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT: Notification of Review:

EPA's Corrective Actions Taken to Address OIG Recommendations

Project No. OA-FY22-0072

FROM: LaSharn Barnes, Director LaSharn Barnes

Information Resources Management Directorate

Office of Audit

TO: Janet McCabe, Deputy Administrator

The Office of Inspector General for the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency plans to begin a review of the EPA's certification of completed corrective actions that address OIG recommendations. This review addresses the following fiscal year 2022 top management challenge for the Agency: managing infrastructure funding and business operations.

Our objective is to summarize findings, from recent OIG audits and evaluations, that the EPA falsely certified completion of some corrective actions for agreed-to recommendations. This project does not constitute an audit or evaluation but is intended to comprise a review of documentation from prior OIG reports and a summary of our findings. Therefore, this work will not be conducted in accordance with generally accepted government auditing standards or with the *Quality Standards for Inspection and Evaluation*, issued by the Council of the Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency. We will, however, follow the OIG's quality control procedures to ensure that the information in the final report is accurate and supported. The anticipated benefits of this review are enhanced and strengthened internal controls over the Agency's corrective action certification process.

We will post this memorandum on our public website at www.epa.gov/oig.

cc: Dan Utech, Chief of Staff, Office of the Administrator

Wesley J. Carpenter, Deputy Chief of Staff, Office of the Administrator

Andrew LeBlanc, Agency Follow-Up Coordinator

José Kercado, Backup Agency Follow-Up Coordinator

Lindsay Hamilton, Associate Administrator for Public Affairs

Lance McCluney, Director, Office of Administrative and Executive Services, Office of

the Administrator

Sean W. O'Donnell, Inspector General

Charles J. Sheehan, Deputy Inspector General

Edward S. Shields, Associate Deputy Inspector General

Benjamin May, Counsel to the Inspector General

Stephanie L. Wright, Assistant Inspector General for Management
Kellie J. Walker, Acting Deputy Chief of Staff, Office of Inspector General
Katherine Trimble, Assistant Inspector General for Audit
Paul H. Bergstrand, Assistant Inspector General for Special Review and Evaluation
Marc Perez, Acting Assistant Inspector General for Investigations
Jee Kim, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Management
Tom Collick, Deputy Counsel to the Inspector General
Laura B. Nicolosi, Principal Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Audit
Erin Barnes-Weaver, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Evaluation
Susan Barvenik, Associate Deputy Counsel to the Inspector General
James Hatfield, Associate Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Audit
Jennifer Kaplan, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Congressional and Public Affairs
Jeffrey Lagda, Congressional and Media Liaison, Office of Inspector General
Lori Hoffman, Congressional and Media Liaison, Office of Inspector General